
Authority Meeting Highlights 
a brief recap of the July 6, 2022, Authority Meeting 

 
Wednesday night, the Authority: 
 

• Approved the process and timeline for the 2022 Community Advisory Committee Fall 
recruitment and selected three members of the Authority to participate on the Ad-Hoc 
Committee:  Justin Belk, Don Melnick, Debbie Sullivan, and alternate Sue Pierce. 

 

• Reviewed the Mission and Vision statements; existing Goals and End Policies and the 
Plan Policy Positions in the 2022-2027 Strategic Plan to determine if they remain 
relevant or need updating for the 2023-2028 Strategic Plan. 

 
General Manager’s Report: 
 
Human Resources is in the process of making job offers for the next Operator class which 
begins on August 1, 2022.   
 
We received notice there are significant manufacturing and pricing issues nationwide 
associated with the delivery of paratransit vehicles.  Intercity Transit has 28 vehicles on order, 
and we actually combined two years’ worth of orders and received them in early because we 
assumed there were going to be difficulties associated with supply and demand.  
 
There were 41 confirmed cases of COVID among staff members in June, with many others in 
quarantine.  We’re hoping for a better July, and we will continue to work keep everyone as safe 
as possible.     
 
 
 
 
Prepared July 7, 2022 
Pat Messmer/Clerk of the Board 


